






RETSD had some notable school anniversaries this autumn and our trustees 
were kept busy. École Margaret-Underhill (top) rang in its 50th anniversary and 
was visited by (front, l–r) trustees Colleen Carswell (RETSD chair), Eva Prysizney, 
John Toews, (back, l–r) Michael West and Jerry Sodomlak. John Pritchard School 
(centre) celebrated its centennial and principal Barbara Bowles was presented 
with a plaque by trustee Peter Kotyk. Lord Wolseley Elementary School (bottom) 
also marked its centennial and principal Kathy Chody (right) was presented with 
a plaque by trustee Eva Prysizney. The school board has been giving the gift of 
centennial plaques to all RETSD schools that mark their 100th year.

RETSD strengthens safety plans

Student and staff safety is a top 
priority in RETSD and that’s why 
division personnel have worked with 
the Winnipeg Police Service to review 
and strengthen hold and secure, and 
lockdown procedures.

“We’ve always had plans related to 
hold and secure, and lockdown, but 
last school year we decided to work in 
collaboration with the police to review 
and strengthen them. We also used 
materials from the RCMP and from 
Manitoba Education to help us in our 
work,” says Joan Trubyk, assistant 
superintendent—student services.

Each school reviewed its plan and 
used a customized form to record the 
critical information and steps they need 
to follow in the event of a threat at 
their school. The plans are designed to 
protect students and staff if there is a 
potential threat inside or outside the 
school building.

If there is a potential threat outside 
the school, police typically contact the 
school and direct it to go into hold and 
secure. All exterior doors are locked 
and no one is permitted to enter or 
leave the school while police deal with 
the situation. “No entry” signs are 
posted at each door.

If there is a potential threat inside the 
school, a lockdown is implemented and 
all interior doors are locked, students 
and staff are directed to keep away 

from windows and doors and to remain 
silent and still. No one is permitted to 
leave their room until the lockdown is 
over.

RETSD schools shared more detailed 
information with parents this fall about 
what they and their children need to do 
during one of these scenarios.   

As of Sept. 1, 2015, RETSD requires 
all of its schools to hold at least two 
lockdown drills and one hold and 
secure drill each school year.

“We’re always working hard to ensure 
our school safety plans, combined 
with regular practise drills, will 
keep students and staff safe in an 
emergency,” says Mrs. Trubyk.

Byelection to be called in RETSD

The River East Transcona School 
Division Board of Trustees has moved 
to order an election to fill a vacant seat 
in Ward 3. At a special board meeting 
on Oct. 5, the board passed a motion 
to order the election so it can fill a seat 
left vacant by trustee Wayne Ritcher, 
who is no longer a resident of the 
division. 

The Public Schools Act requires a 
trustee to reside in the school division 
they are serving. No date for the 
byelection has been set, but stay  
tuned for further information in the 
media and on the RETSD website at 
www.retsd.mb.ca.
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